
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 31 March 2005 

2. PETITIONS 
 
 The Chairperson presented a petition with 44 signatures on behalf of the residents of Nyoli Street 

regarding traffic problems.   
 
 The prayer of the petition read: 
 
 “The residents of Nyoli Street seek immediate relief from these devastating traffic problems and 

hereby petition the Council to take immediate action.” 
 
 The residents indicated that they had submitted a petition 10 years ago, seeking relief from the traffic 

problems, but nothing had been done since then. 
 
 The Transport and City Streets Unit’s Liaison Officer advised that the unit was looking into this issue.  

Norm Withers indicated that Graham Condon and himself would also present the petition to the 
Council. 

 
 The Board received the petition and requested that the Transport and City Streets Unit submit a 

report to the Board on the concerns raised in the petition. 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


